
 
 
 
 

 
 

      Support Statement SB566 
          Family Law – Fundamental Parental Rights 

          Laura Bogley, JD 
         Executive Director, Maryland Right to Life 

 
On behalf of our Board of Directors and members across the state we gladly support this bill and ask for 
your favorable report. We thank Senator Ready for this excellent bill that will protect parental rights to make 
medical decisions for their minor children in Maryland public schools and other state institutions. 
 
Parental Notice and Consent Provides Better Outcomes for Minor Children   
 
State and Federal law recognize the natural and legal right of parents to provide consent to their minor child’s 
medical care. The State of Maryland, through the Department of Education has been entrusted by parents with the 
academic instruction of Maryland children.  But the state has far exceeded its limited authority to act in place of 
the parents during the school day, particularly in the matter of student health.  The influence of the abortion 
industry in developing school policy and curriculum has degraded the role of parents in their children’s healthcare 
decisions. Parents no longer have the opportunity to “opt in” to sex education for our children, but may only “opt 
out” if we are made aware at all. Minor girls can give consent to abortion at the age of 16.  Children may consent 
to behavioral health services, which may include referral to abortion providers or puberty blocking drugs and 
counseling, as young as 12.  The lack of parental notification puts children at greater risk of undiagnosed and 
untreated medical complications and enables predatory providers to evade liability for failure to report child 
abuse, sexual assault and sex trafficking. 

No Abortion Funding in Schools - As a result of the state authorizing and subsidizing the abortion industry to 
have direct access to our school children, the number of abortions has INCREASED not decreased. In their 2020 
annual report Planned Parenthood reports committing an all-time high number of abortions, while their family 
planning and prenatal services have dramatically declined. The state has a duty to provide a safe learning 
environment for Maryland students and must prohibit predatory practices of the abortion industry in Maryland 
public schools. 

For these reasons, we respectfully urge your favorable report on this bill and we recommend that the State 
of Maryland revise the standards for School-Based Health Centers to eliminate abortion activism in our 
schools and to prioritize funding for programs that support the health and lives of both mothers and 
children. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Laura Bogley, JD 
Executive Director 
Maryland Right to Life 
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